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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE establishing a new reporting requirement for the King County risk manager; making technical corrections; and amending Ordinance 3581, Section 9, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.12.030.
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0412 would establish in King County Code a provision for the King County Risk Manager to provide quarterly reports on claims settled for $100,000 or more.  

BACKGROUND
Earlier this year, the King County Risk Manager briefed the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee on the practices of her office and presented an overview of claim activity over the last several years. The committee found the briefing informative including the following facts:
· Insurance premiums have steadily declined in each of the past seven years with 2009-2010 premiums being 34 percent less than 2003-2004 premiums. 

· Transit/van pool claims (historically the largest source of claims, currently at 58 percent of total claims) decreased in 2009.
· There were 43 claims and lawsuits resolved with payments of $50,000 or more for a total cost of $16.9 million.

Overall practices of the office appear responsible and to be improving over time, the committee focused on claims of $50,000 or more for more oversight. The chair of the committee asked that legislation be drafted for quarterly reports on claim payments of $100,000 or more. Attention to these larger claims may enable the county to modify its business practices in a timely way to avoid future losses.
ANALYSIS
Current county code requires an annual report from the risk manager describing claims, outcomes and costs for the previous year.  This is a useful report, however, it does not provide timely information on large claims that might indicate King County should change a business practice to avoid similar claims. Under current code the Risk Manager has the authority to settle claims up to $50,000. Over that amount the Executive must approve claims. The proposed legislation would require the Risk Manager to provide quarterly reports on claims settled for $100,000 or more. As noted earlier, the number of claims affected by this legislation are small, (perhaps 16 cases annually) but they make up a significant percent of the annual loss for the County.  The Risk Manager supports the legislation and collaborated with Council staff and the Prosecuting Attorney to draft the legislation. 
The Code Reviser suggested numerous technical changes to make the revised section of code conform to current drafting guidelines.

COUNCIL PRIORITIES

Passage of this ordinance would support the Council’s priority of Financial Stewardship by bringing additional focus on an area of financial exposure for King County.
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